Announcement of Royal Irrigation Department
Subject: No Gift Policy from performing duties
Fiscal year B.E. 2568 (A.D. 2025)

In accordance with the National Reform Plan for Preventing and Suppressing
Corruption and Misconduct (Revised Edition) placing importance on activities to develop the
government system to be transparent, without benefit and to drive good governance in work
performance, Royal Irrigation Department (RID) would like to announce the intention of the
No Gift Policy from performing duties in the fiscal year B.E. 2568 (A.D. 2025) that RID is, an
organization in which all government officials do not accept gifts and gratuities of any kind
during, before and after performing their ‘duties, and to create honest culture as well as
prevent or reduce the opportunity to receive bribes, conflicts of interest in various forms.
This encourages government officials to be conscientious in refusing to accept gifts and
gratuities; and creates a moral organizational culture; as well as combats corruption and

misconduct both at the present and in the future.
It is hereby announced and to adhered to all.

This announcement is made on 19 December B.E. 2567 (A.D. 2024).

(Mr. Suriyapon Nuchanong)
Director General

Royal Irrigation Department



